
Troy Newsletter
February 12, 2024

Notes from the Principal, Ms. Dupuy …

Today marks our 100th day of school, and it's incredible to reflect on how fast time has passed.
We've worked through countless lessons, experiences, and achievements together since the
beginning of the school year.

As we approach the February break, I wanted to take a moment to emphasize the importance of
this time for our students. It is a wonderful opportunity for them to rest, relax, and recharge their
batteries. Encouraging them to take this time to unwind will undoubtedly contribute to their overall
well-being and readiness to tackle the rest of the school year with renewed focus and energy.

I hope you are able to spend some quality time together as a family. There are many opportunities
in our local communities to spend time outside as a family. There are ice fishing derbies,
snowshoeing and cross country ski opportunities and lots of places to discover. If you are looking
for indoor ideas how about a board game night, a craft afternoon or even a build your own buffet
night.

Reminders this week include:

● Sometimes our students' winter gear gets wet and soaks through while playing in the snow.
You may want to consider sending a dry set of clothes for students to keep at school or in
their backpacks so they can change into something dry.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to
meet your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your
child or your family. Have a great week!

(email: jdupuy@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 cell: 249-1061)

Notes from the Office:

The nurse has just informed us that students who are
suffering from dry and chapped lips may bring their
own chapstick to school and keep it with them. The
office does not have a supply on hand for students to
use.

Important Upcoming Dates…..

2/12 - School Board Meeting at MVHS 6:30

2/19 - 2/23 February Vacation



Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week Of: 2/5

Week of 2/5:

K/1 Highlights of the week:
- First graders went to their first, of two, swim lessons in Belfast! What

a fabulous opportunity.
- Students embraced hard work this week! My favorite quotes: “I’d want

to learn more about that”, “Can I have another lesson” and “I’d like to
choose harder work”😀

- Practicing packing a back-pack using Teddy as a model - students
learned how to lay out all of the items they need to pack, choose what
goes in first, and where heavy/bulky items should go. They applied it to
their own backpack
Friday afternoon!



2/3
This week as a class we have been working on writing an informational story
about seahorses. We have started discussing paragraphs and how we might
organize writing to teach readers facts about an animal. In Math both 2nd &
3rd are working on telling time. Second is reviewing how to read an analog
clock. Third graders are working on telling elapsed time.

4/5
We finished up our multiplication this week with an assessment. Lots of growth
happening here!! Some students will continue working on multiplication to
increase their skills and the whole class is moving on to Division!

We started talking about some of the amendments to the constitution. Ask your
kiddos what they have learned so far!

From the Students:

This week in math, we learned the order of operations. Parenthesis always come first. Once you do that, you
finish whatever is within the brackets. After brackets, you complete whatever is in the braces. Once you do
that, do whatever is on the outside in the PEMDAS order; parenthesis, exponents, multiply, divide, addition,
and subtraction. By Bennett

This week in writing, we have beenworking on our writing. We have been
writing stories in our notebooks. I have beenwriting about the ocean. We
are going to start writing on our computers. By Kenzie

We had library and it was really fun. I liked it and it is my favorite

special. I got a book that I like so far. I can’t wait for next library to

get more books. By Calvin

Agriculture It’s been an exciting week! Our school was given a Flex Farm, a hydroponic (no
soil) growing tower to raise lettuce greens and other vegetables inside,
throughout the school year. We’ll be learning how to grow in it and maintain it in
the weeks to come. How cool is that?! Thanks to the amazing Mr. Shawn for
setting it up for us.

SEL This week at Troy we practiced our respect skills with a fun game of kahoot.












